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Kason Bloom
Dear Friends and Prayer Partners, 

We are so thankful for the birth of our daughter, Rylie Bloom, and for the special blessing of having Bethany’s mom visit us during the first few weeks of June.

Our summer internship is now underway, running Thursdays through Saturdays. We have 15 teenagers participating, and it has already been a great encouragement. The interns are involved in Bible and music classes, evangelism, and helping with various church projects such as cleaning and painting. Each Friday, we are also taking trips to different towns in Ecuador. Please pray that God would use this time to work deeply in the hearts of these young people.

In the third week of June, we had the opportunity to host two Vacation Bible Schools. One was held at our church in the mornings, with over 100 children in attendance. We are especially grateful for the two faithful women from our church who took the lead in organizing and planning this event. In the afternoons, we hosted a second VBS at a local school, where we were able to minister to over 50 children throughout the week. We praise the Lord that 15 children made professions of faith in Jesus! That Sunday, we invited the children and their families to our church and were thrilled to welcome 17 new adults in attendance. Please continue praying that God would work in the lives of these new believers and visitors.

We were also blessed to host a team from Beacon Baptist Church during VBS week. Their presence and help were a tremendous encouragement and played a key role in making these outreach efforts possible.

Looking ahead, we’re excited about what August holds! We’re planning for baptisms, our youth camp, and the final weeks of the internship. Please keep these events in your prayers—that God would be glorified and many lives would be impacted.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support.

The Blooms 


